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The graph  shown represents crimestoppers tips received by both HRM policing agencies and not ones that 
may have been received by Fishery Enforcement, SPCA,  Fuel & Tobacco Compliance etc. occurring within 
HRM.  A +15% increase in crimestoppers tips was experienced in the 2016 calendar year within HRM when 
compared to 2015.  In 2015, HRM police made 10 arrests as a result of the tips received, in the 2016 calendar 
year 30 arrests were made or a +200% increase.  In 2016 a +19% increase in the number of cases cleared 
within HRM over the same period in 2015.  Tipsters received a total of $8,200 in 2016 and $3,800 in 2015 or an 
increase of +116%.  In HRM total Property/Drugs recovered as a result of Crimestoppers were valued at 
$91,500 in 2016 or an increase of +77% over 2015.  
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You may remember in December Halifax District raised money and clothing for Cst. Desjardin currently on 
assignment in Haiti. Here are the fruits of his efforts, only $80. 00 (we raised $1000.00) fed an entire orphanage and 
we clothed all 3!!! Cst. Faulkner Sheet harbour opted to lace up his skates for a “skate Patrol” at Lily's Hill in Sheet 
Harbour .  There were many great comments on social media from the community that witnessed the same, perhaps 
Halifax District should draft Cst. Faulkner for the next RCMP vs Preston Hockey Game!

In conjunction with African Heritage Month and to 
mark the 50th anniversary of the first Black RCMP 
member to join Canada's national Police Service. Sgt. 
Craig Smith (center) held a panel discussion with 
retired African-Nova Scotian police officers. Supt. Ted 
Upshaw, Cpl. Calvin Lawrence and from HRP Cst. Cedric 
Upshaw and Cst. Rick Smith. This event was sponsored 
by TD Bank and the Halifax Regional Library system.
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